[image: image1.jpg]NEW YORK CIVIL LIBERTIES UNION



Capital Region Chapter

90 State Street, Suite 518

Albany, New York 12207

(518)436-8594 (518)426-9341(f)

e-d@nyclu-crc.org
Contact: Melanie Trimble, Executive Director

August 7, 2007

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
NEW YORK CIVIL LIBERTIES UNION WARNS SCHENECTADY COUNTY LEGISLATORS ON SEX-OFFENDER LAWS; THREATENS LEGAL ACTION
ALBANY—The Capital Region Chapter of the New York Civil Liberties Union (NYCLU-CRC) and local attorneys today sent a letter to all Schenectady County legislators detailing the deficiencies in the county’s sex-offender laws and threatening legal action if the laws are not repealed or drastically revised to conform with state standards.

In a four-page letter, NYCLU-CRC Executive Director Melanie Trimble, Terence L. Kindlon and Kathy Manley, Esq. of Kindlon Shanks & Associates, and David Giacalone, Esq., lay out the overwhelming legal case against the laws and marshals the large body of social science evidence which shows how  such laws are more likely to cause problems than to solve them.

Trimble notes that, in the recent 105th Assembly District special election, voters “have sent a strong message that these laws, in their current form, are invidious.”

The letter explains how the Schenectady laws, contrary to the New York State Constitution, violate state pre-emption principles that prohibit local governments from exercising authority in a manner inconsistent with state law and policy.   The laws also run afoul of ex-post facto law by increasing punishment for a crime after it has been committed.  The U.S. Supreme Court has ruled against such unconstitutional laws as early as 1798 and as recently as this year.

The laws also place an undue burden on surrounding communities to which sex offenders might be forced to migrate.  Recent studies indicate that such laws may actually correlate with increased recidivism and cause former offenders to stop registering with law-enforcement authorities and to abandon the community support services that may actually inhibit them from re-offending.  “There is no evidence,” Trimble  observes, “that invoking residency restrictions around schools has any effect at all on rates of sexual offense.”

A copy of the letter is attached.
